MINUTES OF

THE LOUISIANA D.A.R.E. ADVISORY BOARD

LOUISIANA COMMISSION ON LAW ENFORCEMENT

September 12, 2012, Wednesday, 3:00 PM

Hilton Conference Center

Baton Rouge, Louisiana
Sheriff Mike Stone called the meeting to order at 3:00 p.m.

Members present were Chairman Sheriff Mike Stone, Mike Thompson, Sheriff Victor Jones, Sheriff J. Austin Daniel, Darren Powell, Gary Guillory, Darryl Rainwater (proxy for Chief Mike Knaps) and Denise Aguillard.

The LCLE staff members present were Joey Watson, Robert Mehrtens, Bob Wertz, Erica Johnson, and Tyler Downing.

A quorum was present.

Consideration of Minutes

Sheriff J. Austin Daniel made a motion to accept the minutes, and Gary Guillory seconded it.  All members agreed, and the motion passed.

Louisiana D.A.R.E. Officers’ Association Report:  

Bobby Robinson introduced the new Dare Officers’ Association President, Darren Powell of the Mandeville Police Department.

Darren Powell said that the State Conference went well.  He informed everyone that the first LDOA meeting would be held at the Livingston Sheriff’s Office, and more information could be found on the LDOA website.

Approval of D.A.R.E. Officers’ Training Student List:  

Bobby Robinson advised that each Board member was emailed a list of officers attending the 35th DARE Officers’ Training; there were 30 officers, 3 retrainers and 2 middle school attending.

Gary Guillory made a motion to accept the D.A.R.E. Officers’ Training Student List, and Mike Thompson seconded it.  All members agreed, and the motion passed.

Training Center Activity Report:  

Bobby Robinson reported that there were 75 officers that were observed in the classroom; there are currently 180 teaching in the state.  There were two in-service trainings that were conducted in the spring and fall.  He stated that on September 17th and 18th, the center would hold their two-day follow up of DOT, due to Hurricane Isaac disrupting.  Graduation would be on the 18th of September at 11:00 at the Holiday Inn South.

National D.A.R.E. Officers’ Association Report:  

Bobby Robinson reported that they had finally received approval for the DVDs and Powerpoint for the new Elementary Curriculum, but have not yet received copies.  He stated that they are still on schedule for rolling out the new Elementary Curriculum at the Summer Conference next year.  He stated that it was a follow up of the Keeping It Real Middle School Program that goes along with it.

Louisiana D.A.R.E. Curriculum Study (Pre/Post Test Results) for 2012-2013 Academic Year:  

Bobby Robinson reported that at the previous Board meeting in Ruston, LA, he handed out Dr. Kelly’s Pre/Post Testing results.  He stated that the studies are still showing that the children that are receiving the DARE program in Louisiana are continuing to obtain knowledge in the areas of making good decisions.  He said he also made copies if anyone in the audience wanted a copy.

Supply Money Increase: 

Sheriff Daniel made a motion to table the Supply Increase, and Gary Guillory seconded it.  All members agreed, and the motion passed. 

D.A.R.E. Advisory Board Proxies:  

A proposed guideline was submitted stating that absentee voting shall not be authorized; however, designated representatives of the DARE Advisory Board members may cast votes on behalf of the members they represent, if an official letter of proxy is rendered.

Sheriff Daniel made a motion to approve the proxy guideline, and Gary Guillory seconded it.  All members agreed, and the motion passed.

New Business
Chairman Stone addressed the issue of late applications and late expenditures reports.  He stated that if the funding resource sees that the money is not being used, they would start taking it away from the DARE Board.  He asked that everyone try to get everything in on time.  He asked Bob Wertz to give an update on the funding.

Bob Wertz gave a report on the D.A.R.E. status.

A. Late Applications:

Erica Johnson stated that for the last grant period, there were 7 agencies that received final notices to get their information in so the fiscal year could be closed.  Those agencies were: Washington SO, St. John SO, Dequincy PD, Grand Isle PD, Westlake PD, Orleans SO and Ouachita SO. Two late applications received this week: Mamou Police Department and Rayne Police Department. Although there was a representative from DeQuincy PD in the audience, no application has been received from the agency. Eight (8) agencies that are always a problem getting information from; those agencies are: Mamou PD, DeQuincy PD, Orleans SO, Westlake PD, Tensas SO, Washington SO, Grand Isle PD and Ouachita SO.

Chairman Stone recommended the Board table any late applications until the proper procedures have taken place.

Gary Guillory stated that if they were late, then the Board should not make any extra attempt to get them on the ballot; they should have to wait until the next meeting.  He stated that at some point, the Board or Bobby needed to go sit down with the Sheriff or Chief and explain what’s going on.  He said he thought it would be hard for the Board to cut funding on someone if the Sheriff or Chief doesn’t know what’s going on.  He said a lot of times they don’t know exactly what is going on.  He asked Bob if there was something they could do along the lines of if they don’t turn in their reports in time, they go on probationary period.

Bob answered that he thought there were provisions in place; Bobby Robinson said the only required time submission was the schedules.

Gary Guillory stated that the Board should come up with something that says if you are late on paperwork, at this point you go into probationary status.  He said that it didn’t make sense for Erica to keep dealing with the same people on the same problems all the time.

Chairman Stone suggested that the Board send a letter to the Sheriff or Chief explaining the situation, then follow up with a visit if it continues; and if they continue to be derelict, then probationary status.  He stated that he’d like to recommend a committee to work up something for the Board to approve.

Joey Watson stated that LCLE did not send threatening letters or cut off anyone until someone speaks to the Sheriff or Chief, and that he was insistent on that.  He stated a lot of times, some of the areas have new Sheriffs and they want to do the right thing but they haven’t experienced it yet.  He said he insists that Erica continues to reach out and even come visit the new DARE officers that don’t know the process.  He wanted to just advise those serving on the committee that it was already being done, but would appreciate something in writing.

Gary Guillory made a motion to table any late applications, and Sheriff Daniel seconded it.  All members agreed, and the motion passed.

B. D.A.R.E. State Grant Funds – D.A.R.E. State Training Center

Calcasieu Parish Sheriff’s Office; E-13-8-001; $107,685
Calcasieu Parish Sheriff’s Office; $175,000
Gary Guillory made a motion to approve the applications with the understanding that they will need to be reduced, and Denise Aguillard seconded it.  All members agreed, and the motion passed.

C. D.A.R.E. State Grant Funds – Law Enforcement Agencies

1.
Claiborne Parish Sheriff’s Office; E-13-1-001; $20,596
2.
Sabine Parish Sheriff’s Office; E13-1-002; $19,689
3.
Bossier Parish Sheriff’s Office; E13-1-003; $90,152
4.
Webster Parish Sheriff’s Office; E13-1-004; $21,410
5.
Natchitoches Parish Sheriff’s Office; E13-1-005; $111,302
6.
City of Minden; E13-1-006; $13,770
7.
DeSoto Parish Sheriff’s Office; E-13-1-007; $22,219
8.
Red River Parish Sheriff’s Office; E13-1-008; $6,655
9.
Lincoln Parish Sheriff’s Office; E13-1-009; $128,016
10.
Bienville Parish Sheriff’s Office; E13-1-010; $13,481
11.
City of Shreveport; E13-1-011; $134,068
12.
Caddo Parish Sheriff’s Office; E13-1-012; $49,798
13.
Tensas Parish Sheriff’s Office; E13-2-002; $11,975
14.
Madison Parish Sheriff’s Office; E13-2-003; $21,443
15.
Caldwell Parish Sheriff’s Office; E13-2-004; $21,960
16.
Union Parish Sheriff’s Office; E13-2-005; $21,268
17.
City of Monroe; E13-2-006; $24,367
18.
Franklin Parish Sheriff’s Office; E13-2-007; $17,129
19.
Morehouse Parish Sheriff’s Office; E13-2-009; $45,307
20.
Ouachita Parish Sheriff’s Office; E13-2-010; $50,504
21.
Richland Parish Sheriff’s Office; E13-2-011; $25,403
22.
Jackson Parish Sheriff’s Office; E13-2-012; $3,676
23.
Avoyelles Parish Sheriff’s Office; E13-3-001; $20,679
24.
Winn Parish Sheriff’s Office; E13-3-002; $10,067
25.
Concordia Parish Sheriff’s Office; E13-3-003; $56,840
26.
Grant Parish Sheriff’s Office; E13-3-004; $19,211
27.
Rapides Parish Sheriff’s Office; E13-3-005; $96,818
28.
Vernon Parish Sheriff’s Office; E13-3-006; $43,184
29.
City of Alexandria; E13-3-007; $23,902
30.
Catahoula Parish Sheriff’s Office; E13-3-008; $21,548
31.
City of Pineville; E13-3-009; $22,961
32.
City of Leesville; E13-3-010; $24,369
33.
LaSalle Parish Sheriff’s Office; E13-3-011; $23,319
34.
Acadia Parish Sheriff’s Office; E13-4-001; $23,176
35.
City of Abbeville; E13-4-002; $16,519
36.
City of Crowley; E13-4-003; $17,619
37.
City of Franklin; E13-4-004; $21,372
38.
City of Opelousas; E13-4-006; $61,039
39.
City of Morgan City; E13-4-007; $18,815
40.
St. Landry Parish Sheriff’s Office; E13-4-008; $44,651
41.
City of Ville Platte; E13-4-009; $16,167
42.
St. Martin Parish Sheriff’s Office; E13-4-010; $23,643
43.
Vermilion Parish Sheriff’s Office; E13-4-012; $24,144
44.
St. Mary Parish Sheriff’s Office; E13-4-013; $22,990
45.
Town of Basile; E12-4-015; $10,054
46.
City of Zachary; E13-5-001; $45,813
47.
East Feliciana Parish Sheriff’s Office; E13-5-002; $17,124
48.
Tangipahoa Parish Sheriff’s Office; E13-5-003; $29,070
49.
West Feliciana Parish Sheriff’s Office; E13-5-004; $25,430
50.
St. Helena Parish Sheriff’s Office; E13-5-005; $20,380
51.
Pointe Coupee Parish Sheriff’s Office; E13-5-006; $24,419
52.
Washington Parish Sheriff’s Office; E13-5-007; $21,350
53.
East Baton Rouge Parish Sheriff’s Office; E13-5-008; $96,157
54.
Livingston Parish Sheriff’s Office; E13-5-009; $77,067
55.
Baton Rouge City Constable; E13-5-010; $90,338
56.
City of Baker; E13-5-011; $24,993
57.
West Baton Rouge Parish Sheriff’s Office; E13-5-012; $27,829
58.
Baton Rouge Police Department; E13-5-013; $13,520
59.
Allen Parish Sheriff’s Office; E13-6-001; $37,357
60.
Cameron Parish Sheriff’s Office; E13-6-003; $17,334
61.
Jefferson Davis Parish Sheriff’s Office; E13-6-004; $38,691
62.
Beauregard Parish Sheriff’s Office; E13-6-005; $22,483
63.
Calcasieu Parish Sheriff’s Office; E13-6-007; $127,052
64.
City of Westlake; E13-6-008; $10,535
65.
City of DeRidder; E13-6-009; $21,810
66.
Lafourche Parish Sheriff’s Office; E13-7-001; $83,705
67.
City of Mandeville; E13-7-002; $42,876
68.
Plaquemines Parish Sheriff’s Office; E13-7-003; $58,969
69.
St. James Parish Sheriff’s Office; E13-7-004; $25,134
70.
St. Charles Parish Sheriff’s Office; E13-7-005; $70,281
71.
St. John Parish Sheriff’s Office; E13-7-008; $55,686
72.
City of Westwego; E13-7-009; $22,785
73.
City of Kenner; E13-7-010; $46,775
74.
Terrebonne Parish Sheriff’s Office; E13-7-011; $23,801
75.
Assumption Parish Sheriff’s Office; E13-7-012; $66,521
76.
City of Covington; E13-7-014; $28,640
77.
St. Bernard Parish Sheriff’s Office; E13-7-0015; $53,336
Sheriff Daniel made a motion to approve the applications, and Gary Guillory seconded it.  All members agreed, and the motion passed; Darryl Rainwater abstained on City of Baker and Sheriff J. Austin Daniel abstained on West Feliciana Parish Sheriff’s Department.
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